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January 18 Annual Sunday Brunch Tour, Clayton  

By  Reyanne Freeman   
 

It was a foggy and cold morning as our group meet at the Clayton Station 

shopping center for the annual brunch tour.  Thirteen Model Aõs and several 

modern cars took the  tour over Kirker Pass Rd to Buchannan and thru Antioch 

to Deer Valley Road and on to Marsh Creek  RD into Clayton.  Most of the trip 

was foggy except for a beautiful section before Clayton that was sunny with 

bright blue skies.  The green rolling hills with the sun shining on them was a 

beautiful site.   We were met in Clayton by more members for a total of 48 for 

the tour.  The brunch at La Veranda Restaurant in Clayton was wonderful and 

enjoyed by all.  A great start to our 2015 touring season.  

P.O. Box 6125, Concord, CA 

 

General Membership  

Meetings held Third Friday of the month, 

at Faith Christian Fellowship Church, 860 

Bancroft Rd., Walnut Creek.,  doors open 

at 6:30 PM, meeting at 7:30 PM unless  

otherwise noted. 

Guests are  welcome.  
 

 

 

Happy ValentineÞs Day ! 
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January 24 Ladies Shop & Eat, Danville  

By Alicia Watson  
 

The following Diablo A's consumed and spent their way through  Danville: Ceil Callister, Nancy Larsen,  

Reyanne Freeman, Barbara Sharman, Rose Estrella Diane Trimpey, Peggy English, Sandi Rigor, Geneva 

Chiabotti, Marianne Goodson, Dee  Desmond and I.   

 

The food at Tower Grill was excellent as was the service. They do go out of their way to see to our com-

fort.  After a leisurely and delicious lunch, I think we talked more than we ate, we went shopping.   

 

First up "Cottage Jewel" which features era crystal, purses and jewelry.  Some made purchases, others 

talked and touched.  

 

Next on the itinerary either "A Dress Change" or "Something Old -  Something New" as the group split up into 

smaller groups.  Both  places had a super sale going and who can resist a sale, up to 50% off!   

 

Ceil and I were the last to leave and qualified as "Super  Shoppers."  
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Moto -Meter  
Elected Officials 2015  

Board of Directors  
President  

Marty Larsen (925) 930 -7502 

Vice -President  

John Rosploch (925) 864 -3692 

Secretary  

Linda Cruz (925) 672 -0503 

Treasurer 

Sue Lindstrom (925) 837 -7332 

Tour Coordinator  

Diane Trimpey (925) 938 -1796 

Past President  

Barry Callister  (925) 754 -5366   

Editor 

June Rosploch (925) 864 -4323 

Editor@DiabloAs.com  

 

Appointed Services  
ACCC Representative  

Herb Neumann  

Refreshments Coordinator  

Ceil Callister  

NCRG Representative  

Bill Pugh 

MAFFI Representative  

Bill Truesdell 

Photographers  

Alicia Watson & Bill Truesdell  

Advertising/Public Relations  

Marilyn Neumann, Bob Grady, Bob Rigor  

Sunshine Reporter / Club Vests  

Nancy Larsen / Xiu Smith  

Roster Manager  

Bill Pugh 

Video Coordinator  

Bill Truesdell 

Webmaster  

Steve Mick  

 
The Moto -Meter : The Moto -Meter is the official publi-

cation of the Diablo Aõs Chapter of the Model A 

Ford Club of America. The Moto -Meter is  published 

once a month and is provided to each member in 

good standing and other Model A Ford Clubs in 

exchange for their publication. The Moto -Meter 

takes no responsibility for the accuracy of materials, 

dates, places, etc. of its contents. The Moto -Meter 

welcomes any  article, artwork or suggestions. Please 

submit all materials by the Sunday before BOD meet-

ing..  

Meetings : Meetings are held on the third Friday of  

the  month  at 7:30 PM at Faith Christian Fellowship 

Church at 860 Bancroft Rd., in Walnut Creek unless 

otherwise indicated in the Calendar of Events. 

GUESTS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME. 

Membership : Membership in the Model A Ford Club 

is not a prerequisite to join The Diablo Aõs. Both 

MAFCA and The Diablo Aõs membership  com-

mence on January 1st, and expire on December 

31st. MAFCA dues are $40.00 (MAFCA, 250 Cypress 

Ave., La Habra, CA 90631, www.MAFCA.com  ).  The 

Diablo Aõs dues  of  $45.00  per family  is  payable to 

the treasurer.  

Diablo Aõs Model A Ford Club mailing address: 

P.O. Box 6125 

Concord, CA 94524  

We thank the various clubs for the use of the many 

articles, jokes, fashion and technical advice that we 

have used. Permission to reproduce items in The 

Moto -Meter is hereby granted provided credit is 

given to The Moto -Meter.  

 

Martyõs Musings  
 Late January. That magical time of year 

when all faces are turned toward the Turlock 

Swap Meet. Greasy and rusty car parts. It 

doesnõt get any better than that. Well, it could 

have been a little warmer. Is it just me, or did everyone else who 

went to Turlock freeze their a ñes off. It never got out of the low 

forties until Sunday afternoon as we were leaving, the sun finally 

came out. But at least it wasnõt raining. I had a good time riding 

my Zap scooter all over the fair grounds. I can cover a lot of 

ground in a short period of time. I hear a lot of comments about 

how they wished they had one of those. I even let one of the gals 

at the MAFCA booth ride it as she is very interested in one. Surpris-

ingly I was informed an hour later that someone else had been 

seen riding my scooter. Thatõs better than an alarm system. 

 I missed the crowd of first to arrive again this year, for the 

same reason. Is it me, or do you guys just wait for me to go into the 

can and then show up and leave real quick when I come out. I 

checked my under arms and asked Tim and Ed if I smelled bad. 

They didnõt say anything. Itõs kind of like hide and seek. Enough 

can humor.  

 We had a few takers for the hot Chili and managed to polish 

most of the #10 can off over the course of two days. I had some 

last night with my hamburger patty. Sloppy Joe is what I think they 

call it. MMMM Good. I scored some shocks that may or may not 

be rebuildable but time will tell. Now all I need are 4 shock rebuild 

kits.  

 As some of you are aware I am working on a 1931 Pickup and 

just about have the chassis done. I bought a pig in a poke at the 

swap meet 10 years ago in the form of a 1939 ford transmission. I 

just got it back from the transmission shop yesterday and with any 

luck it should work flawlessly. Be careful what you buy.  

 And now for something completely different.  

 Our friend and fellow club member Tim Lindstrom tripped over 

a parking block in the church parking lot at the last meeting and 

fell. Fortunately nothing was broken. I have been told that this is 

not the first time this has happened and is further exacerbated by 

the lack of light at night. I have contacted the church and have 

been informed that they will look into the matter and hopefully 

install some lighting. I will stay on it. Please be careful as we donõt 

want any of our members injured.  

 You never know what an organization is really like on the in-

side until you do a budget. This has been an eye opener. It seems 

that while we are doing well financially, we are spending what we 

are bringing in. As a wise man once told me òit never hurts to err 

on the conservative side when putting together a budget. Ours is 

almost done, just a further look into one of the categories.  I will err 

on the conservative side. My earlier statement about having to 

keep our savings below a point to preserve our non profit status 

turned out to not be true. We have some really sharp people in 

our club and thankfully some of them 

are on the budget committee.  
   

Continued  on Page 5  

mailto:editor@diabloas.com
http://www.mafca.com/
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UPCOMING TOURS & EVENTS 

  

Feb.  21ñGalindo House, Concord ñAlex & Ruth Janke 
(Details on this page)  

March 29 ñDanville One Room School House & Black-

hawk Museum ñEd James (Details on this page)  

April 4ñBumper Seat Workshop, Walnut Creek  (Details 

on page 12)  

April 10 ð12 ñCCRG Jamboree, Santa Maria ñAlex & 

Ruth Janke  (Details on page 14)  

April 12ñConcord Car Blessing ñBob & Sandi Rigor 
(Details on page 8)  

April  18ñTBDñBob & Rosemary Estrela  

May 1 -3ñLake County Aõs Spring OpenerñHerb & 

Marilyn Neumann  

May 22 -25, 2015ñNCRG Roundup Sacramento ñAlex & 

Ruth Janke  

June 20ñSturgeons Steam Sawmill, Occidental ñHerb & 

Marilyn Neumann  

June 23 -27ñNorthwest Regional Meet, Walla Walla, 

Washington ñAlex & Ruth Janke  

July 3ñBenicia Parade ñPete & Marianne Goodson   
July 4ñConcord Parade ñBob & Sandi Rigor   
July 18 ñLocal Assisted Living ñBill & Donna Truesdell  

Aug. 15 ñPresidents TourñMarty & Nancy Larsen  

Sept. 12ñHistoric Sonoma Mission ñHarry Stagg & Marilyn 

Giuffrõe and Larry & Diane Trimpey 

 
 

 

Friendly Reminders  Sept. 19ñWorldwide International Model A Day  

Sept. 19ñWalnut Festival Parade, Walnut Creek ñ

Wayne & Peggy English  

Oct. 17 & 18 ñMystery TourñJohn & June Rosploch, 

 Larry & Diane Trimpey, Herb & Marilyn Neumann   
 (Details on page 13)  

Nov. 21ñSan Quentin Museum ñLarry & Diane Trimpey  

 and John & June Rosploch  

Nov. 28ñChristmas Banquet, Clayton ñ Herb & Marilyn 

 Neumann   
For up to date tour information go to ñ 

www.DiabloAs.com    

http://www.mafca.com/calendar.html#apr  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

February 21ñGalindo House Museum & 

Gardens, Concord ñMeeting at Best Buy in 

Pleasant Hill, leaving promptly at 9:30 AM.  Follow-

ing the scheduled tour will be a no host lunch at 

Mimi's restaurant on Willow Pass Road, Concord. 

Sign-up sheet was available at the January meet-

ing. Please contact Ruth Janke if you did not sign 

up but plan to attend or need further information.  

 

March 29 ñDanville One Room School 

House & Blackhawk Museum Tour ñ 
Meeting at Best Buy in Pleasant Hill, at 9:00 AM,  

leaving promptly at 9:15 AM.  We will be joining 

Henry A;s of Pleasanton for a tour of the Danville 

One Room School House 1659 Finley Road Danville, 

followed by a no host lunch at China Paradise res-

taurant 3446 Camino Tassajara, Danville. After lunch 

it is on to  Blackhawk Museum for a personal tour 

lead by Docent Steve Mick. Admission is $10 each.  

Alicia Watson is part of the  Danville Band that will 

be  performing at the museum. The band theme is 

In My Merry Old Oldsmobile.  Sign -up sheet will be 

available at the February meeting. Please contact 

Ed James for further information.  

  

  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

2015 MEETING REMINDERS 
 

All meetings are at 7:30 PM unless otherwise 

noted.  
April. 17ñSpring Pot Luck & Food Drive  

 Doors open at 6:00 PM, Potluck at 7:00 PM  

 A-G Main Dish, H -P Dessert, Q-Z-Salad  

June 19ñThe Longest Day Car Drive In  

 Doors open at 6:30 PM, Meeting at 7:30 PM  

July 17ñIce Cream Social  

 Doors open at 6:30 PM, Ice Cream at 7:00 PM  

 A-G Cookies, H -P Ice Cream, Q -Z Toppings  

Sept. 18ñAutumn Potluck  &  Food Drive  

 Doors open at 6:00 PM, Potluck at 7:00 PM  

 A-G Dessert, H-P Salad, Q -Z  Main Dish  

Oct. 16ñLadyõs Auction Night 

 Please donate an item for the auction.  

Nov. 20ñPie Social  

 Doors open at 6:30PM, Pie Social at 7:00 PM  

 K-W Pie 

http://www.DiabloAs.com
http://www.mafca.com/calendar.html#apr
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* FOR SALE: Jim Disneyõs 1929 Model A Coupe 

 Here is a very nice 

restored  1929 Coupe 

that is ready for tour-

ing.   Bright and shiny 

paint, bright nickel 

plated trim, alterna-

tor, turn signals with 

cowl lights, oil filter 

and a sweet running engine.   Price at 

$13,500.00.  This car even has engine pans!   Call 

Doug Freeman for more info and pictures   925-

682-6819 or dougfreeman@hotmail.com   

* FOR SALE: 1931 Model A Coupe  

 It is in running condition. 

New carb, fuel line, and air 

filter. Interior  very rough , 

but exterior in reasonable 

shape. Asking $8,500. It is 

kept in Alamo.     Call Dan 

Dugan  650 -867-3958 

*  FOR SALE: 1931 Model A 

Deluxe Coupe  

Prices at 10K. Good shape. Needs fresh paint. 

Have many parts.  Contact Corey Christianson 

925-432-5255  or CDChristianson@dow.com  

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

* NOTICE: TIME TO ORDER TIRES AGAIN 

Ý Goodyear 4.75 X 19ó Tires:  Blk. Wall $145.00; 

White Wall $180.00  

Ý Goodyear 4.50 X 21ó Tires:  Blk. Wall $145.00; 

White Wall $180.00  

Ý Goodyear 6.00 X 16ó Tires:  

Blk. Wall $140.00; White 

Wall (3.5) $180.00  

Ý Goodyear 6.50 X 16ó Tires:  

Blk. Wall $145.00; White 

Wall (4.0) $190.00  

Ý Tubes:  $14.00 ea.  Must have 20+ tubes to get 

this price.  

Shipping is estimate at $14.00 for one tire and tube.  

For Diablo Aõs to get this wholesale price we must 

order 25 tires or more and it will be shipped to my 

address.  (If you need tires; call me @:  925 -682-

6819.) 

See me at the next meeting or email me at:  doug-

freeman@hotmail.com   

Go out right now and check your tires . 

* FOR SALE: CAST IRON BRAKE DRUMSñEd James is 

stocking cast iron brake drums in the bay area for 

Mel Gross.  These are quality, proven drums. You 

can pick them up and save the freight from Los An-

geles.  Full set (front and rear) for $270 plus studs for 

$20 set.  Call Ed James @ 925-837-0851. 

* FOR RENT: CABIN, WEST SHORE  LAKE TAHOEñ3 bed-

room, 2 bath, sleeps 6. Close to South Lake, Meeks 

Bay and Sugar Pine Park. Two blocks from the lake. 

Attractive rates for Diablo Aõs.  

Call Pam Lee @ 925-689-9226.  

 

CLASSIFIED 

Continued from Page 3 ñMaryõs Mussing 
 

 

Ole died. Lena goes to the newspaper office to 

print the death notice.  

The clerk asks her, òWhat do you want it to say?ó  

òOle died.ó  

The clerk looks up. òWhat else?ó  

òNothing else.ó  

òBut Lena, you were married to Ole all those 

years. Donõt you want to say anything else about 

him?ó  

òNope.ó  

The clerk thinks a minute. òYou know, Lena, it 

wonõt cost you any more if you add a little. The 

first ten words are the same price.ó  

òTen words, and it wonõt cost extra?ó she asks.  

The clerk nods.  

Lena thinks hard, then says, òOle died. Boat for 

sale.ó 

Marty  

https://mail.tigertech.net/src/compose.php?send_to=dougfreeman@hotmail.com
mailto:CDChristianson@dow.com
mailto:dougfreeman@hotmail.com
mailto:dougfreeman@hotmail.com
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Diablo Aõs General Membership Meeting Min-

utes, January 16, 2015  
Meeting was called to order by President Marty Larsen at 

7:30 P.M. 

- President, Marty Larsen:  Welcomed everyone, mem-

bers and guests and introduced the new Board mem-

bers for 2015.  

- Vice President, John Rosploch: Need photos from 19 

members for photo roster.  

- Secretary, Linda Cruz: Minutes from November 21, 

2014 were posted on the wall, on the back table and 

in the December MotoMeter.  A motion was made to 

approve the minutes, seconded and approved.  

- Past President & Membership: Barry Callister, 1 guest 

tonight, Dale Frost.  Barry provided a membership 

form as Dale and wife, Susan, plan to join the Diablo 

Aõs.  Note: Guest arrived after meeting began.  Barry 

was not able to announce.  

- Tour Coordinator, Diane Trimpey:  asked for members 

ideas and announced upcoming tours.  Detailed in-

formation will be in the MotoMeter and tour signups 

are available this evening.  

- Sunday, 1/18 Brunch has 48 members signed up.  

Call Alex Janke or Bob Grady to carpool to the 

Turlock Swap meet 1/24.  Find 20% discount cards 

on back table.  Stop by site J37 and Marty will 

have a bowl of Chili for you.  

- First Mystery Tour Clue: òIT IS NOT FIREBAUGH!ó 

- Editor, June Rosploch: Received Thank You letters to 

Doug Freeman & Herb Neumann for helping get a 

Model A running.  

- Treasurer, Sue Lindstrom: gave an update on the past 

monthõs financial activity. 

 

APPOINTED SERVICES 

- Video, Bill Truesdell:  Reported on the royalties for De-

cember.  

- Roster Manager, Bill Pugh:  We are up to 80 members.  

He plans to have roster out in March pending input.  

- NCRG, Bill Pugh:  Meeting in Turlock; more information 

will be reported next month.  

- ACCC, Herb Neumann: Absent  

- Advertising, Marilyn Neumann: report will begin in 

March.  

- Technical Event Seminars, Herb Neumann & Doug 

Freeman: to be announced later.  

- Sunshine, Nancy Larsen: Nancy introduced herself to 

the club members and asked to be informed about 

people who may need support or encouragement.  

Report good things, too!  

- Web Master, Steve Mick: No Report  

- Public Relations, Bob Rigor:  Let Bob know of any car 

shows, Show & Shine.  

- Wearables, Bob Rigor:  Shirts, hats, jackets are avail-

able to order.   See Bob.  

- Club Vests, Xiu Smith: Xiu is waiting for material and 

information from Barry before she can start vests.  

OLD BUSINESS: 

- Award Presentations  

- Marty Larsen presented Barry Callister an award 

for his Outstanding Leadership ð Thank You Barry!  

- Marty Larsen & Barry Callister presented a plaque 

award to Marge Tait for years of making club 

vests for members ñThank You Marge!  

- Barry Callister presented longevity pin awards to:  

- Rich and Gloria Mohr for 5 years membership  

- Dave & Jan Granquist for 10 years member-

ship 

- Hal & Margaret Granquist for 45 years mem-

bership in the Diablo Aõs 

- Barry presented Service Award dash plates to Ed 

James for Special Projects and to Marty for Good 

of the Order.  

  
 
 
 
 

  

Meeting Minutes Continued on Next Page  

Marty Larsen & 

Barry Callister 

Marty Larsen,  

Barry Callister 

& Marge Tait 

Marty Larsen,  

Barry Callister 

& Rich Mohr 

 Barry Callister 

& Hal Granquist 

Marty Larsen, 

Ed James &  

Barry Callister   
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Continued from Page 6 ñMeeting Minutes   

- Doug Freeman has 21 orders and needs 4 more to 

fulfill the tire order.  Tires sizes available are 16ó, 19ó 

or 21ó. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

- Bumper seat workshop will be held April 4.  Please 

sign up as supplies need to be ordered early.  

Club will pay for materials.  

- Refreshments: Ceil thanked June Rosploch for 

bringing this evening refreshments.  Signup sheet 

are on back table.  

- Good of the Order:  John Rosploch presented.  

- Ticket club: Alicia Watson announced the lucky 

winners.  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

- Wayne English told club members that judges from 

the Benicia/Walnut Creek parades have asked for 

Diablo As input to help them with better judging.  

- Wayne English brought Meyer lemons to share.  

- Marty Larsen is looking for shocks.  

- Alex Janke recommended members renew their 

MAFCA memberships at $40 per year.  MAFCA 

provides liability insurance for the club and issues 

òThe Restoreró, #1 auto magazine, six times per 

year.  There are a couple free MAFCA member-

ships available to any club members that have 

not had previous MAFCA memberships.  

- Alex Janke ran the auction.  

- Motion to adjourn recommended, seconded and 

passed.  

- Next Board meeting will be Monday February 2 

òGroundhog Dayó at Tim & Sue Lindstroms resi-

dence at 7:00 P.M.  

- Meeting Adjourned at 8:25  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Linda Cruz, Secretary 1/23/2015  

 

Diablo Aõs Board of Directors Meeting 

          Monday, February 2, 2015  
Location: Home of Tim and Sue Lindstrom  

- Board Members present:  President, Marty Larsen; 

Vice President, John Rosploch; Secretary, Linda 

Cruz; Treasurer, Sue Lindstrom; Editor, June Ros-

ploch; Tour Coordinator, Diane Trimpey; Past Presi-

dent, Barry Callister  

- Guests:  Ed James, Bill Truesdell, Wayne English, 

Jesse Cruz, Ceil Callister, Tim Lindstrom, Larry Trim-

pey  

- Meeting was called to order by Marty Larsen at 

7:00 P.M. 

OFFICER REPORTS: 

- Secretary: Linda Cruz, BOD Minutes from 1/5/2015 

meeting were approved as written.  

- Vice President:   John Rosploch, No Report  

- Treasurerõs Report:  Sue Lindstrom submitted a 

Summary Report for period 1/1/2015 through 

1/31/2015.  

- Membership:  Barry Callister corrected his previous 

membership count of 80 to 73 members to date.  

He listed members that have not renewed.  Board 

members may contact those they personally 

know.  

- Tour Coordinator:  Diane Trimpey provided an up-

date on a full year of tours for 2015 which will be 

posted in the MotoMeter.   Feb 28 th is the Galindo 

House Tour lead by Ruth Janke.  Mar 29, Black-

hawk Museum Tour.  

-  Guest, Ed James presented adding on to the 

Blackhawk Museum Tour;  a joint tour & visit to the 

San Ramon Valley one room school house with 

Henryõs Aõs for a tour and photo op; then Diablo 

Aõs will go to  lunch at a local restaurant, prior to 

touring the Blackhawk Museum.  The Board 

agreed.  Ed will arrange restaurant.  The Board 

also asked Ed to arrange to have parking up front 

at the Blackhawk Museum for the Model A cars.  

- Editor:  June Rosploch submitted her monthly ex-

pense report for mailing the MotoMeter.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

- Video:  Bill Truesdell submitted the January DVD 

Sales Report along with a check to the Diablo Aõs .  

There will be a reshoot tomorrow, Feb. 3 rd, of the 

òFlat Head Ted Brake Floater System Installationó 

video.    

- Roster Manager: Marty reported for Bill Pugh.  Bill is 

waiting for updated membership information from 

Barry.  

- Northern California Regional Group (NCRG):  

Marty reported for Bill Pugh on the NCRG Report 

from Turlock on 1/24.  Marshall Lewis of Modesto 

Aõs passed away.  His registration #13 will be per-

manently retired at future Roundups.  Barry Callis-

ter has paid our 2015 NCRG dues.  A Steering 

Committee will study sites and budgets for hosting 

the 2018 National Convention in our region.  The 

Modesto Aõs will host the 2016 NCRG Roundup.  

Double Tree in Modesto is to be host hotel.  A host

(s) is needed for 2017 NCRG Roundup.  Registra-

tion forms for the 2015 NCRG Roundup will be at 

the February General Membership meeting or 

they can be downloaded from NCRGMAFCA.com     

The next meeting is Sunday, May 24 th at the 

Roundup in Sacramento.  

- Advertising:  Marilyn Neumann, Absent  

- ACCC: Herb Neumann, Absent  

- Technical Event: Herb Neumann, Absent  

- Webmaster: Steve Mick, Absent  

    

Minutes Continued on Next Page  

file:///C:/Users/Linda/Documents/NCRGMAFCA.com
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By Bob Rigor  
 

 

Ý Feb 14-16, 2015 

65th Annual Sacramento Autorama  

Butch Gardner Clubhouse, CalExpo  

www.rodshows.com  

Ed: 916-505-6952 

Ý   April 12, Sunday  

Car Show and Blessing  

11:00 AM to 3:00 PM  

St. Agnes Church  

3966 Chestnut Ave., Concord  

No cost. Show cars set up  by 11:00.  

All cars welcome for blessing at Noon  

Ý April 24-25 

  F.A.S.T. (Ford A Speed Technology) is a na-

tion wide group around 800 most in California. 

We have  fun with pre 1935 Ford 4 bangers mo-

tors. There will be many Model T's Models A's, 

Speedsters of all types, stock A's & T's,  hopped 

up 4 bangers, vintage sprint cars, lots 

of  roadsters  and a few overhead conver-

sions. We have our Northern California Hill 

Climb adjacent to the  Auburn Airport Satur-

day April 25th 2015. The course is a mild grade 

and  520' in length ='s  1/10 of a mile  of open 

throttle 4 banger fun.    

  Anyone wishing to participate, I'll be happy to 

send you the  rules and regulations.   

  More information,  Ed Pond (Concord Ed) 

foglightford@yahoo.com    

 FAST web site http://www.hotforhotfours.com/  

Ý   June 27,  Saturday  

Wounded Warriors Car Show  

$30 Vehicle Registration ñ$25 Before June 1  

Dave Brubeck Park, 4202 Concord Blvd., Con-

cord (next to Concord High) Questions & Infor-

mation contact Tommy Hernandez 925 -458-

9100 

Ý   July 11, Saturday  

F.A.S.T.  

Santa Margarita Ranch Time Trial  

Registration fee $40.00 ð F.A.S.T. members re-

ceive a $10.00 discount  

Spectators $5.00 person ð Please no alcohol, 

dogs, bicycles, skateboards or barbequing 

allowed.    

Preferred parking for pre 1967 specialty cars  

Food will be available to purchase  

For more information go to:  

www.hotforhotfours.com  

    

  

Minutes Continued from Page 7   

 

-  Sunshine Report:  Marty reported for Nancy Larsen.  

We are sorry to say Barry Callisterõs mother passed 

away.  Lanny Bright is at UCSF.  Kathy expects he will 

be home soon.   Our sympathies go to Elaine and 

Ken Matheson.  Elaineõs mother passed away at 

age 100.  Herb Neumann is scheduled to have knee 

surgery on February 5 th at John Muir in Walnut Creek 

and expected to be home on the weekend.  RE-

PORT HAPPY THINGS, TOO! 

- Public Relations:  Bob Rigor, Absent  

OLD BUSINESS: 

- It was clarified that the By -Law updates must be 

published in the newsletter twice before the general 

membership can vote on the changes.  The vote to 

update the Bylaws will take place at the March 

meeting.  

- June Rosploch reported that the Bumper Seat costs 

will be very minimal as most items are being do-

nated.  Pat Grady is donating plywood; Ruth Janke 

is donating batting; Wayne English is donating wood 

railing; John Rosploch is donating screws and sta-

ples; Marty Larsen is donating use of his woodshop 

for cutting wood; Club will purchase the vinyl at 

$4.75 per foot.  Each foot will cover 4 seats.  Cur-

rently, eight members are signed up.  We will be 

making extra seats for the club to use in the future.   

NEW BUSINESS:  

- Mystery Tour, John Rosploch reported that in 2014 

the Board authorized $2500 for the Mystery Tour.  

John asked the board to consider $3,000 for the 

2015 Mystery Tour.  After discussion, the Board 

passed a motion to authorize $3000 to be used for 

the 2015 Mystery Tour.  

- Guest, Bill Truesdell, requested approval from the 

Board to provide a set of DVDs for the Santa Maria 

meet in April.  After discussion, board motioned, sec-

onded, and unanimously passed to provide the set 

of DVDs.  

- Treasurer, Sue Lindstrom, requested that the books 

be audited for 2014.  The Neumanns and Freemans 

will audit.  Marty Larsen also reported a CPA  has 

been contacted to review the Diablo Aõs non-profit 

status.  

- Editor, June Rosploch, asked the Board to consider 

the purchase of ómeató to serve at the two annual 

Potlucks (April & September).  The Board unani-

mously passed to use up to $40 for the purchase of 

meat items for each of the potluck dinners.   

OTHER ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

- Be careful in the dark poorly lit Church Parking lot. 

One of our members tripped over a parking strip and 

fell.  The Church has been notified.  Marty will an-

nounce to be careful at next general 

membership meeting.  

- Meeting adjourned at 8:25 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Linda Cruz  

2/3/2015  

Next meeting will be held March 2 nd  at the 

home of John and June Rosploch.  

http://www.rodshows.com
https://mail.tigertech.net/src/compose.php?send_to=foglightford@yahoo.com
http://www.hotforhotfours.com/
http://www.hotforhotfours.com
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  Fashionable Boots 
By Lois Przywitowski  

Source: http://www.mafca.com/downloads/

Fashions/Fashionable_Boots.pdf  
 

High Cut Boot  
 

In some parts of the country the snow is flying 

and the trusty galoshes may not be enough to 

protect your feet from the winter weather. 

Thankfully, in the Model A era, there were mul-

tiple, fashionable, boot styles from which to 

choose, some of which are shown here.  

 

This sporty 15 inch high cut 

boot features a handy side 

pocket. The soles are genu-

ine Goodyear Welt* 

leather. The heel is topped 

with rubber. The available 

colors are brown and 

black, in sizes 2 to  8 in a 

wide width. The sale price is 

$4.79. 

National Bellas Hess, Winter, 

1931-32  

 

*The Goodyear Welt is a method of stitching 

the upper and sole of the shoe together, re-

sulting in the unique positioning of the two 

seams in the shoe bottom. A hidden seam 

holds together the welt, the upper, the lining 

and the insole of the shoe. It is stitched using a 

Goodyear Welt Machine.  
 

Rugged Outdoor Boot  
 

Perhaps you are desirous 

of a simpler outdoor 

boot. Try these genuine 

leather Blucher cut** 

boots, with a damp 

proof fiber sole. Avail-

able in brown or black, 

sized 2 1/2 to 8, for only $1.69  

National Bellas Hess, Winter,  1931 -32  

 

**The Blucher --cut uses a continuous cut 

piece of leather for the vamp (toe area) and 

the tongue of the shoe. For ease of getting 

the shoe on and off, the eyelet flap stitching 

ends before crossing the arch area of the 

shoe. This allows the entire eyelet flap to 

open.  

 

Cuffed Bootee  
 

Here it is - the dash-

ing cleverly de-

signed Black Patent 

Leather Cuff 

Bootee that has 

swept the country 

by storm. It has 

been adopted as 

one of the favorite 

styles by the fash-

ionably dressed 

women in the large cities. The front strap, with 

contrasting light shade of kid leather, folds over, 

creating a very smart effect. Covered Cuban 

heel. An ideal model for fall and winter because 

of its style, comfort and ankle protection. •h Sizes 

2 . to 8, medium widths. $3.98  

Charles Williams Stores, F/W 1928 -29 
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In The Good Old Days Of Model Aõs 
 

World -Famed Alhambra Water 

Was First Bottled in Martinez  

 
Loron Lassell was a general store proprietor who 

also owned a 300 -acre ranch in the Alhambra Val-

ley. Using a divining stick he discovered fresh water 

springs on the ranch. He bottled the water, starting 

in 1902, and delivered it to homes in San Francisco, 

Oakland, and various towns in Contra Costa 

County with a fleet of 33 trucks. The photo shows 

the Alhambra bottling plant in Martinez in the early 

1900s. The water was piped from the springs eight 

miles away through a tow -inch pipeline. The springs 

were abandoned in 1954 when the Lassell family 

sold the company to Foremost -McKesson. Now you 

can buy Alhambra Water in stores everywhere, but 

itõs not the same water that once gushed forth from 

the Lassell familyõs springs.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christian Brothers Wineries Started 

in Martinez  

 
In 1879 the estate of Henry Bush sold 70 acres of land 

near Brown Street in Martinez to the Christian Broth-

ers, who started a novitiate on the property to edu-

cate future teachers in Catholic schools and col-

leges. Grape vines had already been planted by Mr. 

Bush on 12 acres of this land. In 1882 the brothers 

started crushing the grapes to make sacramental 

wines, and then started making wines commercially 

to help finance the novitiate. This was the beginning 

of the great Christian Brothers wineries, which 

moved to the Napa Valley in 1932 to expand their 

vineyards and wine -making facilities. The novitiate in 

Martinez is shown as it appeared in 1910.  
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Real Men Donõt Read Instructions 

 

Unless they want to drive their Model A!  

 

The Model òAó Instruction Book came with every car and 

truck sold by Ford.  This little booklet of about 50 pages 

contains a wealth of information on the Model A and 

answers most questions owners ask from òHow to Startó 

the car to òHow to Adjust the Brakesó.    It answers ques-

tions about adjusting the carburetor, shifting the transmis-

sion, capacities, lubrication, timing, and a host of other 

issues.  When you have a basic question about your car ð 

read the book!  

The Instruction Book changed over the course of the 

Model A production with more than 15 known variations; 

however, they are similar in most details.  The original 

book for your car has likely been gone for years, fortu-

nately reproductions are available from all the parts sup-

pliers and at swap meets for $10 or less.  It is one of the 

books you need to have in your library ð it is even a good 

one to carry in the car to help with trouble shooting.   

Fully half of the 

questions we are 

routinely asked are 

answered in the 

Book:  

-What is the 

proper tire infla-

tion?  

-How to I clean 

the radiator?  

-How do I store the 

car?  

-How do I adjust 

the clutch?  

 

So the next time you have a question about your Model 

A, take a look inside the Instruction Book, you just might 

find the answer for yourself.  It will make you a better 

owner and increase your confidence in the car and 

yourself.   

See you down the road,  Alex  

Don't Swear At Other Drivers!  

 

Eddie was driving down the road and a met a car 

coming the other way.   Although there was room 

to pass easily, Eddie forced the oncoming car to 

slow down and wound down his window and 

shouted 'Pig'.   The other driver looked in his rear 

view mirror and swore at Eddie.   Then his car hit the 

pig.  
 

Murphy's Car Is Stolen  

Murphy's wife borrowed his car and parked in the 

supermarket car park. Just as she came out laden 

with shopping, she saw a young lad break into the 

car, hot wire it and drive off.   Naturally she re-

ported the matter to the police.' What did he look 

like?, the sergeant asked.   'I don't know she replied, 

but I got the license plate'.  
 

 Time To Stop 

A traffic cop pulled alongside a speeding car on 

the motorway. Glancing into the car, he was as-

tounded to see that the young lady, who was driv-

ing, was knitting.  

Realizing that she was oblivious to his flashing lights 

and siren, the policeman wound down his window, 

turned on his loudspeaker and yelled, 'PULL OVER!'  

'NO', the young lady yelled back, 'IT's A SCARF!'  
 

 A Teenager  

A teenager told his mother, òMom, there are a half 

dozen men downstairs with vacuum cleaners. They 

all say they have an appointment to give demon-

strations.ó  

òGreat!ó she said. òPut them in different rooms and 

tell them to get busy.ó 

 

 

 

Calsõ Garage with Alex 

and Bob  

 

 

VERY LAST LAUGH  
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Sunshine  
 By Nancy Larsen  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2015 Board Meeting   Host 

March 2  Rosploch  

April 6  Trimpey 

May 4  Callister  

June 1  Cruz 

July 6 Larsen 

August 3  TBD 

September 8 

(Tuesday)  

Lindstrom  

October 5  Rosploch  

November 2  Trimpey 

December 7   Callister  

April 4 Bumper Seat Workshop  

   If you are tired of getting Model A 

bumper groove, we have the workshop just for 

you.  The bumper seat quickly slips down over the 

front bumper and is just as easily removed and 

thrown under the seat (or in the trunk) when 

youõre ready to drive away.   

 All the prefabrication work will be done for 

you along with providing any tools needed to as-

semble the seat. Also, there is no cost to you for 

the workshop.  

 We will meet at the home of Marty & Nancy 

Larsenõs on April 4 at 10:00 AM, no host lunch will 

follow at a local restaurant.  

 For planning purposed we need to know if 

you plan to join us by the  February meeting where 

the sign -up sheet will be available.   

 The work-

shop will be con-

ducted by, John 

& June Rosploch, 

Larry & Diane 

Trimpey, Bob & 

Lynn Grady, and 

Marty & Nancy 

Larsen.   
 

 

2015 Board Meetings  Schedule  
 

Board meetings at 7 PM unless specified other-

wise. Please R.S.V.P. to meeting host.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

We are sorry to say that Barry Callisterõs mother has 

passed away. And Lanny Bright unfortunately went 

back into UCSF January 22 nd  with fluid around his 

lungs. The fluid was drained and 

an infection found. Biopsies are 

being done to pinpoint exactly 

where the problem is. Kathy ex-

pects he will be back home to-

ward the end of January.  

 

Herb Neumann will be having knee surgery Thurs-

day, Feb. 5 th , at John Muir Hospital in Walnut Creek. 

He is expected to return home the following Satur-

day or Sunday and will be well taken care of by 

Marilyn, who has had two knee surgeries herself.  

 

Elaine Mathesonõs mother passed away early in 

January at age 100, staying in her San Francisco 

home until then. Elaineõs parents were quite fond of 

Model Aõs, having had their own. So when Ken got 

his car, some twenty years ago, they joined him and 

Elaine on Diablo Aõs tours. Our sympathies to Elaine 

and Ken.  

Let me know if someone is ill or in need of support, so 

I can contact them. And if you, yourself, would like 

assistance or encouragement, tell me so I can notify 

the club without disclosing that you submitted your 

own name. All communication is confidential unless 

you consent to making it known to the club as a 

whole. And let us know about the good things in 

your life also!  

Nancy  

 

 
Please Welcome   

New  Members:  
 

Dale & Susan  

Frost   
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2015 Mystery Tour  

October 17 & 18  

Mystery Member??   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

By-Laws Amendments  
 

 To maintain the club by -laws a peri-

odic review is conducted. The board is 

happy to report such a review was 

completed and is ready for your review.  

 In order to amend the by -laws a 

vote of a majority of the members pre-

sent at a regular scheduled monthly 

meeting provide adequate notice is 

given by announcing in the monthly 

newsletter, The MotoMeter, for two 

months in succession that changes to 

the by -laws will be voted on at a desig-

nated regular monthly meeting.  

 The proposed amended by -laws will 

be posted on the members only section 

of www.diabloas.com and  hard copies 

will be available at the monthly meet-

ing.  

 The amended by -laws will be voted 

on at the  regular scheduled monthly 

meeting on March 20 .  

Do you know who this is?  

Come to the monthly 

general meeting to find 

out who the mystery 

member is.  

 

 

(Bob Rigor was last 

months mystery mem-

ber.)  

Hi All,  

There is a move on to demolish the old Barns-

dall -Rio Grand gas station on Hollister Ave. 

There is a group trying to preserve the station. If 

you are interested, please look at the link below 

and sign the petition. This is the link to the peti-

tion.   

http://www.thepetitionsite.com/792/736/651/

save -the -old -ellwood -gas -station/  

Thanks!  

Jill  

Santa Barbara MAFC   

Some have asked what is a Mystery Tour.   It is  

usually an overnight two day trip hosted by 

the club. You do not know what you will be 

doing or where you will end up.  It is even a 

mystery to the Board of Directors. The commit-

tee is planning two days packed full of fun 

and interesting things to see and do, while 

enhancing old friendships and making new 

ones.  All while nurturing camaraderie with a 

focus on the Model Aõs.  The first annual Mys-

tery Tour was October of 1981.  
 

Clue #1 ñ It is not Firebaugh  
 

To our newer members, what a unique oppor-

tunity to take part in the activities  of the club.  

-If your Model A is not road worthy ñbring 

your modern car.  

-You may not know many members ñ-what 

better way to strike up new friendships.  
 

 Stay tune for more details  and registration 

form. The committee is hoping you will  re-

serve October 17 &18 on your calendar to 

join us.  

http://www.thepetitionsite.com/792/736/651/save-the-old-ellwood-gas-station/
http://www.thepetitionsite.com/792/736/651/save-the-old-ellwood-gas-station/

